

GRANDIOSE Utterings of Monaco South

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 4, Number 9 *******************

Denver, Colorado August 30, 1985

Lt. Gov. elect, Frank Middleton, gave the invocation and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance today.

Guests

Tom Mauro did it again -- two guests this week -- same as last week. Only they were two different guests, Randy Hampton and Bob Pugel. Nice having you both with us and optimistically we'll see you again -- like next week.

Board Meeting

The next Board of Directors' meeting for the Club will be on Tuesday, September 10. As usual, it will be at President Bob's home, 3618 S. Narcissus Way. The meeting will start at 6:30 P.M. rather than 7:00 P.M. All Board members should attend and any Club member who wishes is invited to attend also.

Canoe Trip

The last word we had is that the canoeing trip is still planned for September 7 & 8. Anyone interested in going on the trip should contact Joe Marci or Fred Pasternak.

Membership

We still need at least six new members before September 30 to make Honor Club again this year. Our membership chairman, Pat Bush, again reminded us that time is short and we. need to do it now! Don't wait, bring that guest/new member next week. Remember, the Board meets on September 10 and they expect to approve at least six new members for the Club. But they can't do that unless the applications are submitted. So bring your guests and get them signed up next week.

Easter Seal Benefit

Pat Bush said we have a go! There are about 14 Club members signed up for the benefit softball game and this year he expects the Club to meet the "Bush Challenge". The game is scheduled for 10 A.M., Sunday, September 15 at Hyland Park in Aurora. You can go to early church and be at the game by ten. Get your name on the sign-up sheet. If you didn't see the sheet, go sign up with Pat -- on his shirt, shoes or nose whatever -just sign up.

Installation Banquet

Past President, Pat Bush, is getting the big event organized. He said it will give us all a rise - right atop Lookout Mountain. That's the place -- up there at Golden Rose Restaurant on Friday night, September 27 from 6:30 to 9:30 P.M. The cost will be the same as last year, \$15.00 per person for a great Bill Walters catered dinner. Be there and support our new officers. A sign-up sheet is available so get signed up on it.

Joe Marci is heading the project this year and he said he could use some volunteers. If you can help, just see Joe and get the details.

Also, Joe substituted for ol' golf pro, Doug Gill today and gave us a summary of last week's tournament at Grand Lake. (Duane Wehrer had some nice pictures of the action in addition.) And Doug still wants to win one of these so he put together another tournament for Friday, September 13. Now Friday the 13th ought to do something for Doug! He has it all lined up to play the course at Fitzsimmons Army Hospital. Don't be concerned about playing on Friday, the 13th -- just remember you'll be near a hospital. There is a sign-up sheet.

The time is here again for the bridge marathon. Play twice in the fall and twice in the spring -- same as last year -- then a big final award party. Joe Marci has a sign-up

sheet for this also. Even if you can't play regular -- sign up for a substitute.

Interest Finder

President elect, Tom Mauro, is really getting interest -- not dollars but ideas. And he needs your ideas too. Tom handed out an "interest finder" for all members to indicate their interest in various Club activities. Fill it out and return it to Tom. That will help to get our many projects (over 50) going next year.

Halloween

Curt Lorenzen, a new Vice President next year, also asked for an expression of interest. He asked if the Club would want to again work with the Haunted House Project or go back to participating in the Goblin's Program. A sheet for your vote was sent around. Next week we'll get the result. If you didn't get a chance to vote, call Curt and register your view.

Program

Pat Bush introduced Paula Johnson from Junior Achievement who gave us yet another view of the "Project Business". Paula told us about the many benefits of getting involved in the Project Business program -- benefits to young people, the community and yourself as an individual. The short movie she presented amplified all of these benefits. It's a great program and it needs your help. Get involved -- sign up -- see Pat for details. Thanks Paula, visit us again; we like Project Business and Junior Achievement.

Jackpot

Finally Oscar did it and Tom's guest Randy shared it with Oscar.

CALENDAR:

September	6	Good Citizenship with Charlie Korsoski
September	13	Golf Tournament at Fitzsimmons .
September	20	John Mrozek - Stapleton Airfield
September	27	Scott Friedman - Fishin for a Mission
September	27	Officer Installation Banquet

Bob Hugo	President	758-9409
Joe Marci	Secy/Treasurer	771-3748
Tom Mauro	Vice President	751-9300
Ralph Pederson	Vice President	759 - 3384
Pat Bush	Past President	750-9409
Terry Miller	Newsletter	759-2943

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler	Carl Burgess
Russ Paul	Mark Campbell
Al Brunner	Bill Swigert

*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*		*
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*	,	*

TANATION OF THE PROPERTY OF TH



The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to:
Joe Marci 4173 So. Rosemary Way Denver, CO 80237

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.